
  

 

  Templestowe Park  
  News letter       4 May 2018  

          RESPECT INTEGRITY  PRIDE  RESPONSIBILITY  
 

OPTIMISM  
 

399 Church Road (PO Box 520), 
Templestowe 3106 

Telephone: (03) 9846 2700 

Web: www.templestoweparkps.vic.edu.au 
Email:  templestowe.park.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

TERM 2 ï WEEK #4 of 11 

 

GRADES 3&4  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Monday 

7 May 
Gr 4-6 District Cross Country 

Tuesday 
8 May 

 

Wednesday 
9 May 

Assembly 

Thursday 

10 May 

Mothersô Day Breakfast 7.30-8.30am 

Gr 5&6 Inter School Sport 
Student Banking 

Friday 

11 May 

Prep Excursion ï Edendale Farm 

G3-6 Chess Program 

Sunday  
13 May  

Happy Mothersô Day 
to all our lovely Mums  

TERM 2 ï WEEK #5 of 11 

Monday 
14 May 

NAPLAN 

Tuesday 

15 May 
NAPLAN 

Wednesday 

16 May 

NAPLAN 

Term Luncheon: Hot Dog Day 
CANTEEN CLOSED TODAY 

No Assembly or RRIPO 
P2019 Taste of School #1 

Thursday 

17 May 

NAPLAN 

Gr 5&6 Inter School Sport 
Student Banking 

Friday 
18 May 

National Walk Safely to School Day 
G3-6 Chess Program 

Saturday 

19 May 
OPEN DAY 

 

 

Hello Parents and Friends, 

Over the last few days Mr Cleary, Mrs Twyford and I have attended the Manningham and Monash 

Principal Conference in Lorne.  It has been a great opportunity to meet with Principals from across the 

two networks and to attend seminars on collaborative leadership, developing a resilient mindset in 

school communities and how to perform at your best when you are under pressure. I have learnt a great 

deal and look forward to putting my new understandings into practi se in the coming months. While 

Brian, Robyn and I have been away, Mrs Yaacoub has done a magnificent job as Acting Principal.   
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There have been some very exciting excursions and incursions over the last couple of weeks as students 

launch into their new inq uiries for Term 2.  Our Grades 3 & 4 students learnt what it was like to be an 

explorer and travel to new lands in   the óConvicts & Captainsô incursion last week. This week, our Grades 

1 & 2 students have visited Collingwood Childrenôs Farm as part of their introduction into their 

Sustainability Inquiry. These two events have been a great way to ótune inô to the new inquiries and to 

provoke interest and excitement about the upcoming units.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As you are all aware each year level coordinator sent a message on the Compass Newsfeed with a link 

to the year level website.  The website has all the topics that your child will be covering in Inquiry 

Learning, Mathematics and English.  Please click on the link below to find our óInter@ctô page on our 

school website that is the home of all our class websites.  

http://templestoweparkps.vic.edu.au/index.php/interact   

Have a great weekend! 

Mothers ô Day Stall  

My sincere thanks goes to Sandra Ciano for coordinating the Mothersô Day 

Stall this year; it also goes to our long list of obliging parents who assisted on 

the stall.  The students absolutely loved buying their Mum a special gift.  I 

would also like to thank Laurinda Mullarkey of Scented Wishes for coming to 

the rescue with a box load of bath bombs on the morning.  They proved to 

be a very popular seller. 

I would like to personally acknowledge and thank the following helpers for their support : Tamara 

Hamilton-Noy, Ivy Gu, Jill Petrella, Belinda Williams-Paul, Esta Hatzolos, Prue Lai, Nicole Flavien, Belinda 

Abdelmalak, Tania Zalisz, Emma Hanna, Julia Minett, Nikki Boomsma, Anlina Jones, Pegah Norouzi, Ridhi 

Prinja, Monika Zsambok, Rosa Lee, Anne Nguyen, Elley Petidis, Lisa Keleher, Aoj Khan, Megan Lee Kim, 

Kerin Rathgeber and Mel Brehaut.  Thank you for taking the time to help Sandra with the stall.  Events 

such as these are only a success because of the time you are willing to provide to make it so. 

  

http://templestoweparkps.vic.edu.au/index.php/interact
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Mother sô Day Breakfast : Thursday 10 th  May : 7.30 -8.30am  

I am looking forward to our Motherôs Day breakfast next Thursday.  

Rodger Brehaut and his volunteers have been working very hard in 

preparation for the event and I know it is going to be great gathering of 

the wonderful mums and special people in our community.  

Looking forward to seeing you all there!  

A New King!  

I am very happy to announce that last Saturday M rs Laura King (Grade 4 

teacher in 2017) gave birth to a healthy baby boy named Henry Jamison 

King.  Both Mum and baby are going well and Lauraôs husband, Matt, is over 

the moon!  Congratulations to Laura, Matt and Henry.  We know you will 

make a beautiful family.  

Student Free Day : Monday , 4 th  June  

There will be no school for students on Monday, 4th June.  On this day our teachers will be undertaking 

professional learning on Mathematics teaching in the morning and then all staff will be undertaking a 

professional development course on óMindfulness for Staff & Studentsô. It will focus on developing a 

peaceful classroom and how mindfulness can be used as a technique to manage stress so our students 

and staff can perform at their very best.  

Student ANZAC Ceremony  

Our Grade 6 students led a very touching ANZAC ceremony last Tuesday 

afternoon.  With the student crosses as a backdrop, the students explained 

the origins of the ANZAC name, the conflicts that Australia has been a part of 

and the importance of remembering those who fought and lost their lives in 

war.  It had an impact on all students and members of the school community 

that attended.  I thank our students for such a moving and sensitive 

ceremony.  

Student Illness  

If children are unwell they must stay at h ome (Important)  

At times we do have cases of different illnesses.  As a school we take this very seriously and we 

maintain a strict cleaning schedule at all times.  During times of illness we increase our cleaning and 

strictly follow the cleaning guideline s set by the Department of Health.   

If your child is feeling unwell or has mentioned that they have a sore stomach, please keep them at 

home. With cases such as diarrhoea a child must not have any symptoms for at least 24 

hours before they can return to s chool.  Please act with caution when sending your child back to 

school.  Obviously students work very closely together and illnesses can be passed on quite easily. 

Thank you for cooperation with this matter.  
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NAPLAN ï Grade s 3 & 5  

The next round of the annual National Assessment Program in Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) tests 

will be conducted in May 2018. The NAPLAN tests will involve all students in years 3, 5, 7 and 9 from all 

states and territories across Government, Catholic and Independent Schools. The NAPLAN tests will be 

conducted on Tuesday 15 May, Wednesday 16 May and Thursday 17 May.  

NAPLAN test results provide information on how students are performing in the areas of literacy and 

numeracy and support improvements in teaching and learning. The data from NAPLAN test results gives 

schools and systems the ability to measure their studentsô achievements against national minimum 

standards and student performance in other states and territories.  

Parents of Grades 3 and 5 students will receive an information brochure in the coming week explaining 

the NAPLAN assessments. 

I wish our Grades 3 and 5 students the very best in the NAPLAN assessments.  

Professional Practice Days (PPD) for Teachers  

From the commencement of the 2018 school year each teacher in Victorian Government schools is 

entitled to one day per term (four days per year, pro rata for a teacher employed part time) released 

from their scheduled duties, including teaching, to focus on the improved delivery of high quali ty 

teaching and learning. 

The work undertaken on these days must be consistent with Departmental and school priorities and 

selected from the following areas: planning, preparation, assessment of student learning, collaboration, 

curriculum development, relevant professional development and peer observation including feedback 

and reflection.  

Your childôs classroom teacher may be absent for one of the Professional Practice Days this term.  When 

they are away a substitute teacher will replace them and the clas sroom program will continue as normal.  

School Review  

In Term 4 our school will undertake a school review of our 2015 -18 Strategic Plan.  School reviews take 

place every four years and they are undertaken by the Department of Education and Training (DET). 

The review provides our school with an opportunity to measure our success against our targets and to 

unpack the areas that we need to develop.  All staff, students and the wider community are a part of the 

review process and throughout Term 3 there will be  opportunities to provide your feedback and 

thoughts.  I will be providing more information in the coming months and I look forward to this very 

important process so we can continue to improve our school.  

Positive Education ï Optimism  

As part of our Positive Education program we will be focussing on óOptimismô with our students. Having 

a positive outlook can have a profound impact on how we manage everyday life and it can greatly 

improve our resilience when things do not go our way. If we are optimistic w e bounce back from 

adversity much quicker. 

Martin Seligman, a psychology professor at the University of Pennsylvania, is a thought leader in the 

field of positive psychology. His book Learned Optimism added a new dimension to the self-improvement 

industry.    
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Seligmanôs work teaches three main differences between pessimists and optimists, and it is based upon 

how they address challenges or setbacks:  

1. Permanence: Someone with an optimistic perspective will view negative experiences or 

challenges as a temporary occurrence.  

2. Pervasiveness: Someone who is optimistic will view failure as one aspect of life, whereas a 

pessimistic person will consider their entire life to be a failure.  

3. Personalization: Optimistic people look for external causes of negative events and 

pessimistic people tend to blame themselves. 

I can be a natural pessimist at times and I have to work very hard to change my thinking.  This is 

something that I have really worked on over the last few years and it has really changed my thinking.  

Positive self-talk and knowing that challenges are mostly temporary have really assisted me. 

I hope that you can discuss this with your children to foster a positive attitude.  

Welcome to our newest student!  

Last week we had a new student enrol at Templestowe Park.  This one is 

a little bit different from our usual enrolment.  Itôs only 15cm long and 

enjoys eating crickets.  Confused?! I am happy to announce we have our 

very first school lizard in the STEM room.  It is a central bearded dragon 

however we do not yet know if itôs a boy or girl.  The lizard will live in a 

spacious and warm tank in the STEM Discovery room that was expertly 

set up by a professional in lizard care.  This lizard will provide a great 

opportunity for our students to learn about reptiles  and how to care for a 

living animal. It will make its home next to our hermit crab tank.  

Ms Augello is looking for a name for our little lizard.  Please stay tuned to Ms Augello for more 

information.  

School Uniform  

As you are aware I sent out a message on Compass last week detailing our school uniform code that has 

been set by the School Council.  We have a beautiful school uniform; one that provides our students 

with a sense of pride and community when all students wear it .  However, we have had a small number 

of students not wearing the school uniform properly recently so it is a good time to familiarise yourself 

with the code and what your child is able to wear to school.  

Please go to the óSchool Documentationô link in the Community tab of Compass to see our school 

uniform code. Thank you for your support and cooperation.  
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A Taste of School (Preschool Program)  

All preschool aged children are invited to attend our óTaste of Schoolô 

preschool program.  These sessions are designed for preschool aged children 

to get their very first taste of what school is like. They are fast paced, fun and 

exciting sessions that are specially designed for preschool students.   

A Taste of School ï  Wednesday, 16th May: 2.00-3.00pm 

   Thursday, 24th May: 2.00-3.00pm 

   Thursday, 31st May: 2.00-3.00pm 

Please contact the school office with your email address to register your 

interest in this program.  

Enrol Now for 2019  

We have already received a high number of enrolments for Prep in 2019.  If you have a child who will be 

starting school next year, please collect an enrolment form f rom the school office.  If you have family or 

friends who have a child commencing school in 2019 please invite them to book a tour with Mr Cleary or 

myself.   

See you around the school! 

Mark Roberts 

PRINCIPAL  

 

WEEK #4  

¶ Mothersô Day Breakfast: Thursday, 10th May: 7.30-8.30am 

¶ Prep Excursion: Edendale Farm: Friday, 11th May 

WEEK #5  

¶ NAPLAN Testing: Tuesday-Thursday, 15thï17th May 

¶ Term Lunch ï Hot Dog Day: Wednesday, 16th May 

¶ Prep 2019 ï Taste of School #1: Wednesday, 16th May: 2.00-3.00pm 

WEEK #6  

¶ Education Week: Celebrating the Arts: Sunday-Saturday, 20th-26th May 

o Open Day: Saturday, 19th May: 9.30am-12noon 

o Open Morning: Tuesday, 22nd May: 9.30-10.30am 

o Open Night: Wednesday, 23rd May: 6.00-8.00pm 

¶ Prep 2019 ï Taste of School #2: Thursday, 24 th May: 2.00-3.00pm 

¶ Gr 5/6 Excursion: CERES: Wednesday, 23rd May 

WEEK #6  

¶ Prep 2019 ï Taste of School #3: Thursday, 31st May: 2.00-3.00pm 

WEEK #10  

¶ Grade 3 Excursion: Currawong Bush Park: Tuesday, 19th June 

WEEK #11  

¶ Last Day of Term 2: Friday, 29th June ï School Finishes at 2.30pm 

SIGNIFICANT FUTURE DIARY DATES ς Term 2 
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Book Donations : 14 th  May to 29 th  June  

The Library is a vital part of our school, providing children with books to foster a 

love of reading and a range of rich resources, to access and search for 

information.  

Once again we are inviting families to support our school by donating a book to 

the library during the 14 th May to the 29 th of June.  The School Council provides a 

generous amount for the library budget each year however the cost of books and resources is 

continually increasing. 

All children will receive a book donation form next week. Donations should be returned to the office or 

classroom teacher in an envelope marked School Library Donation. Your child will then be given an 

opportunity to choose a book from our selection that they would like to donate. They will be the first to 

borrow that book and take it home for the family to see and then return it to the school to be added to 

our school collection. 

Your child will be called during their library time to choose their book or books. The process of choosing 

books will happen as quickly as possible but as there will be many students who donate, it will take 

time.  

Each book will have a certificate placed inside with the name of the child making the donation.  

Thank you, 

Diane Ayton and the Library Committee 

 

Weôre Taking It In Our Stride On Friday 18 May 2018 

Well itôs that time of year again when our school seriously starts talking about walking! 

Walk Safely to School Day asks that we all consider our transport habits and try to incorporate more  

walking as part of a healthy, active way to get around ; and although walking all the way to school isnôt 

realistic for many of us, itôs quite easy to figure out how you can build a walk into your familyôs daily 

routine. 

You can teach your child the healthy habit of walking more by:  

Å Walking with them the whole way to school; 

Å If they get the bus or train, walk past your usual stop and get on at the next stop; or  

Å If you have to drive, park the car a few blocks away from the school and walk the rest of the  way. 

Regular exercise like walking with your child not only helps them (and you!) beat chronic problems like  

obesity, heart disease, behavioural and mental health issues and diabetes, it also gives you a great 

opportunity to teach your child safe ways to behave around roads and traffic.  

Remember, Active Kids are Healthy Kids so get planning your own Walk Safely to School Day journey for 

Friday, 18 May 2018! 

For more information, visit www.walk.com.au 

LIBRARY NEWS 

!/¢L±9 ¢w!±9[ ǘƻ {/Ihh[ 

http://www.walk.com.au/
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If you hold a valid means -tested concession card or are a temporary foster 

parent, you may be eligible for financial assistance from the CSEF (Camps, 

Sports & Excursions Fund). A special consideration category also exists for 

asylum seeker and refugee families. The allowance is paid to the school to 

use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions or sporting activities for the benefit of your child.  

CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, 

camps and sporting activities. 

The annual CSEF amount per student is: $125.  

Please contact the school office for an application form, or use the link below to access a copy from the 

Departmentôs website: 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/documents/about/programs/health/csefapplicationform.pdf  

Please complete the form and return it to the office,  together with a copy of your card,  as soon as 

possible so that we can begin accessing the funds on your behalf. 

Families who had CSEF last year and who qualify again this year, have had their applications 

automatically rolled over. 

 

Absences  

Parents are responsible for keeping up-to-date approvals for their childrenôs absences on Compass.  

When you log onto your parent welcome page a short message will appear above the newsfeed on the 

top right hand side of the screen .  You will then need to click on the link óClick here for more 

informationô where you will then see a list of times that your child 

was absent from school.  By first clicking on the box of the dates 

needing your approval, then the ñmanò with the green tick on his 

shoulder, you will be able to approve your childôs absences. 

A detailed explanation of this process can be found in the óSchool Documentationô section within the 

Community dropdown menu on the parent welcome page. If you require any other help please do 

not hesitate to contact the school office.  

Late Arrivals and Early Departures  

Students who arrive óLATE toô or óLEAVE EARLY fromô the school must also have ñapprovalsò logged by 

parents.  Please note that these can only be recorded after the fact as they are ñtime stampedò by 

Compass. 

All students who arrive late to  school must report to the office to ensure they are not marked as absent 

for the first session; parents do not need to accompany the students on these occasions.  However, 

students must always be signed out by a parent or carer that is listed as a student  contact.  If your child 

is being signed out by someone who is not authorised to do so, that adult must bring a letter of 

authority with them.   

  

CSEF: CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS FUND 

COMPASS: ABSENCES, LATE ARRIVALS & EARLY DEPARTURES 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/documents/about/programs/health/csefapplicationform.pdf
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To Consent and Pay for events on Compass on your devices, open the App in browser mode. 

Open the App (enter your username and password ï if needed). 

Click on the three horizontal lines in the top left hand corner ï choose: Open in Browser. 

Scroll over to the top, right hand side of the screen and look for the sections highlighted in 

yellow.  Click on these links and follow the prompts.  

If you donôt already have the Compass App on your phone, here is how you go about it: 

Go to the App store. 

Type ñCompass School Managerò into the search area. 

Get / Download / Install on to your Device. 

Allow Push Notifications? ï YES (a thousand times YES!!!) 

Your username and password are the same. 

To use, click on the three horizontal li nes in the top left hand corner ï choose: Open in Browser. 

Your Compass App has PUSH NOTIFICATIONS.  Please enable this option on the 

App as we are beginning to use this option to notify you of important events.  

This is how you can enable push notifications on most devices: 

Please go to SETTINGS  

Scroll down to the COMPASS APP icon 

Click on NOTIFICATIONS   

ALLOW  Notifications (needs to be green) 
 

 

If your personal details change at any time during the year, please inform the office via email 

(oostveen.barbara.b@edumail.vic.gov.au) or by completing a corresponding form that can be found in 

your Compass portal under: 

Community 

0   School Documentation 

0   School Community Information. 

Changes made by you to your Compass account will always be overridden by our internal admin system 

of Cases ï this is why we need to be informed in the office and not just via your Compass portal 

updates. 

Thank you, 

Barbara Oostveen 

OFFICE MANAGER 

USING COMPASS ON YOUR PERSONAL DEVICES 

DOWNLOAD THE COMPASS APP 

TURN ON PUSH NOTIFICATIONS FOR COMPASS 

CHANGE of PERSONAL DETAILS 

mailto:oostveen.barbara.b@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Please refer to my Website Blog for details of the last two weeks in Chinese Mandarin. 

Tanya Dulics 

CHINESE LANGUAGE TEACHER 

http://chinesetpps.weebly.com/  

 

Please refer to my Website Blog for details of the last two weeks in Performing Arts.  

Mrs Daly 

PERFORMING ARTS TEACHER 

http://perartstpps.weebly.com/  

 

Please refer to my Website Blog for details of the last two weeks in PE / Sport. 

Jared Kitney 

PE / SPORT COORDINATOR 

http://petpps.weebly.com/  

 
Grade 5/6 Interschool Sports finalists.  

 /ILb9{9 - a!b5!wLb 
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http://chinesetpps.weebly.com/
http://perartstpps.weebly.com/
http://petpps.weebly.com/
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It has been an eventful couple of weeks in the Discovery Room.  Last 

Monday we had our new classroom pet delivered.  It is a four month 

old Central Bearded Dragon.  It is too young to tell if it is male or 

female but that hasnôt stopped many students dubbing it ñLizzyò.  The 

Prep students have already eagerly compared how well the lizard can 

stay perfectly still compared to humans in our unit on movement.  

Also, this is a reminder to students in Grades 4 and 6 to 

hand in their projects if they havenôt already done so.  

Alex Augello 

STEM TEACHER 

Alex Augello 

STEM TEACHER 

http://sciencetpps.weebly.com/  

 

 

Please refer to my Website Blog for details of the last two weeks in Visual Arts. 

Nicole Sumner 

VISUAL ARTS TEACHER 

http://visartstpps.weebly.com/  

 
 

Hi Everyone,  

It is g reat to see some lovely new faces from the school and the local community join our Templestowe 

Heart Foundation Walking Group. 

Please join us every Monday and Tuesday at 9.00am at the front school gate and take positive steps to 

help reduce stress, stay healthy and happy. Everyone is welcome.   

A gold coin donation would be very much appreciated for the H eart Foundation. 

We look forward to seeing you!  

Regards, 

Somm Vos-Rutter 

HEART FOUNDATION WALK COORDINATOR - TEMPLESTOWE 

{¢9a 
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http://sciencetpps.weebly.com/
http://visartstpps.weebly.com/
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EntertainmentÊ Memberships 

The 2018/19 EntertainmentÊ Memberships have been 

launched. Hurray to another 12 months of great value!  

Do check out what the EntertainmentÊ Memberships 

have to offer in terms of savings and discounts by 

heading to www.entbook.com.au/184c596 . For only 

$70, EntertainmentÊ Memberships are packed with 

hundreds of up to 50% off and 2 -for-1 offers for the best 

local restaurants, cafés, attractions, hotel accommodation, travel, and much more! As importantly, whilst 

you enjoy great savings, 20% of your membership will go towards t he school. 

There are a limited number of book memberships for sale in the school office. Alternatively, you can 

order your hard or digital copy by following the link: www.entbook.com.au/184c596 . Select the free 

ñPick Upò option for books to be sent home with your child.  

A big thank you to everyone who has already ordered your copies.  

Please contact Yilin Lee on 0403 131 723 if there are any questions. 

Yilin Lee 

ENTERTAINMENT MEMBERSHIPS COORDINATOR 

Upcomin g Events  

¶ Mothersô Day Breakfast ï Thursday, 10th May: 7.30-8.30am 

¶ Term Luncheon: Hot Dog Day ï Wednesday, 16th May, 12.30pm  

Julia Minett 

PFA PRESIDENT 

 

 

Second -Hand and  Lost & Found ï School Uniforms  -  ONLY 

Parents from the school have created a Templestowe Park ñbuy, swap and sellò 

group on Facebook in an effort to help families locate lost and found jackets and 

other items of uniform; it will also be a place to sell off old uniforms.   We 

encourage you to look at the group to see if it helps you in any way.  

The group can be found by clicking on the following link:  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/164130594118642/ . 

The schoolôs Uniform Shop will continue to sell any second-

hand items that have previously been given to them, but all 

future items will be redirected to the above group.  
 

t!w9b¢{ !b5 CwL9b5{ !{{h/L!¢Lhb - tC! 

The Department of Education and Templestowe Park Primary School School Council do not endorse the products or services of any 
private advertiser or community group.  No responsibility is accepted for accuracy of information contained in advertisements  or claims 
made by them. 

 

http://www.entbook.com.au/184c596
http://www.entbook.com.au/184c596
https://www.facebook.com/groups/164130594118642/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/164130594118642/

